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Leeds and Grenville
     Margaret Fancy Coordinator


 Meeting Notes
Lead Table
July 3, 2013
           In Attendance: Kevin Kapler CMHLG (chair); Jane Hess Health Unit; Denise Wright 

           BDACI; Sueling Ching YMCA; Elizabeth Mensen Connect Youth; Tom Turner DSLG; 

           Dixie O’Reilly ICDP; Laurie Bourne McKeigan ARCC; Sue Turnbull Country Roads; 

           Linda Chadwick LG Libraries; Candace Kaine Probation; Lesley Hubbard Girls Inc.; 

           Loretta Corbeil United Way; Maxine Weber SERAP; Kim Little UCLG; Jordan Schailla 

           HCP; Lois Dewey HCP; Dave Huether Volunteer; Gwendy Lapp Triple P; Allan Hogan 

           FCSLLG; Margaret Fancy EKIOC
           Guests: Steve Clark MPP; Lorena Crosbie CMHLG; Beth Kent CMHLG; Krista Gill MPP 

           co chair; Catherine Deplaedt MPP co chair; Elizabeth Green MPP facilitator
1. Presentation of Trillium Grant Cheque for Making Play Possible by MPP Steve Clark 
Kevin welcomed members, guests and local media.  Roundtable introductions were made. 

Steve Clark and a representative from Trillium formally announced the $75 000 Trillium grant to support Making Play Possible.  The Making Play Possible Advisory Committee was introduced. Committee co-chairs Krista Gill and Catherine Deplaedt addressed the group as did Kevin Kapler, Margaret Fancy and grant facilitator Elizabeth Green.  
      2.   Approval of Agenda -- Approved
      3.   Approval of Meeting Notes June 5 -- Approved
      4.   Actions Arising from May Meeting
          a) Jane and Kevin to write to MCYS about regular representation at Lead Table meeting – Kevin has 

              drafted a letter which has been sent to Jane for approval
          b) Keith will contact interested members about possible dates to meet with 211 

              representative and set up meeting. (completed) 
          c)  Keith to continue to post meeting notes on website as per usual practice: to add a disclaimer
          d) Jane to ask school nurses to distribute survey to collect information on after school programs 
               currently being offered in schools. Margaret F. to bring topic to Recreation Committee (completed)
          e) Members who are interested in offering a work placement to Grades 10 to12 students from SGDHS 
               for 1/2 school day for a semester to contact Sandy McInnes (sandy.mcinnes@ucdsb.on.ca) 

      6.    Business arising from previous meeting –
        a) Reviewing our Priorities – updates on priority planning (rethinking our priorities)
             i) Governance – No report
             ii) Collaboration with School Boards – Jane commented that surveys have been sent out with only 6 

                responses. She wondered if this indicates that there is no longer a need/interest in doing this. The 

                surveys will be sent out again in the fall.
             iii) Healthy Development – Dixie outlined the Best Start Plan which will include 3 level approach to 

                  NDDS screening, focus on data-based planning and transition to school.
             iv) Youth Engagement – (Elizabeth Mensen) Elizabeth reported that the presentation by Lead Table 

                  members to Youth Engagement group will be deferred until the fall.
             v) Municipal Engagement – no report
          b) Feedback on United Way priority planning update (attached to minutes) 
               Loretta reported that there will be meetings with community partners in the fall. 
               Jane asked about next steps related to Bridges Out of Poverty training. Loretta commented that a 

               Poverty Roundtable meeting will be set up for the fall as over 50 community partners had expressed 

               an interest in being involved in the initiative.
        7.   New Business 
          a) Discussion of next steps related to EKIOC actions/planning
              Margaret presented an outline of some suggested actions for 2013/14
a)  A Fall meeting to which all workgroup members would be invited to share successes and have an opportunity to network/celebrate. At this meeting an EKIOC community report would be released.

Suelilng suggested that media should be invited. Jane commented that the report would be a great marketing tool. Tom suggested that the report should include a list of members of each committee. Action: Margaret will develop a template for an annual report to be distributed to all committee chairs. The report will be launched in October at a meeting of EKIOC partners.
b) A Fall strategic planning session for Lead Table to help focus priorities and identify leadership.
There was consensus that a planning session could be held following the members meeting to better inform planning. The meeting would help “refresh” our current plan. There was consensus that we have opportunity for dialogue (i.e. not Queen’s Executive Decision Making Centre). Members expressed the need to identify a 3 to 5 year plan with yearly objectives. This would allow for opportunities to leverage our collective priorities and share in professional development opportunities. 
Action: Margaret to find a facilitator and venue for the planning session with a target date of January.  Elizabeth Green was suggested as a possible facilitator.
c) A communication strategy that would include:

· Regular communication with our membership 
through newsletter etc. 
Margaret recommended that EKIOC publish a short newsletter for members quarterly. Approved. 
· Recognition for asset builders in the community (e.g. businesses, individuals) Margaret suggested that we develop certificates for asset builders and publicize their distribution. Action: Margaret will produce a certificate and work with Developmental Asset committee to develop a plan for distribution
· Strategy to highlight EKIOC to broader community

d) Meetings with agencies who have been less engaged to determine interest/barriers to participating in workgroups 
Margaret will set up face to face meetings over the summer.
e) Begin archiving CCCF evolution/process/outcomes

Margaret commented that with Judge Anderson’s retirement it will be important to archive and promote the successes of CCCF. Sueling suggested that perhaps we could have Judge Anderson recognized by Chamber of Commerce. Margaret suggested that Bob Pickens be approached to begin the writing of the history of CCCF. Action: Margaret to approach Bob. 
f)  Meet with Lunch and Learn leaders to set up structure for 2013/14 (for information)
g) Meet with committee chairs to share successes, challenges etc.(for information)
           b) Approval of Budget for Priorities – Margaret reported that there is $40 000 available. The 

               following allocations were approved: $10 000 to Making Play Possible; $10 000 to Read to 

               Every Kid; $5 000 to EKIOC Administration. The remaining dollars will be held until after our 

               planning session.

            8.   Business Reports 

                       a) Report from MCYS – Lesley Benderavage – no report
                       b) Report from Healthy Communities Partnership (Lois Dewey)
                            Lois reported that a Recreation Summit is planned for November 14 and a meeting of 

                            recreation funders in October.
                            HCP is working with Elizabeth Green to support MPP. Policies around access and inclusion 

                            are being developed.
                       c) Coordinator’s Report (Margaret Fancy)
                           i) Report from BSN

                              Margaret provided information on the Innovation Grant and Community Integration 

                              Leadership Funds that are available from MCYS (in consultation with Ministry of 

                              Education). She reported that representatives of the Coordinating and Planning 

                              Committee met on June 24 to define a grant proposal for EKIOC. The group suggested 

                              that we commit to building the structure and leaderships for a “mobile” Best Start Child 

                              and Family Centre. Applications are due July 19.
                           ii) Update on Transportation Committee – Margaret reported that the Committee met to 

                               explore the possibility of partnering with a transportation dispatch in North Grenville. It 

                               was felt that the services were too expensive. The committee will explore conversations 

                               with the South East LHIN and CMHA (dispatcher).  
                          iii) Discussion on next steps related to Developmental Assets (Dave Huether)
                               David reported that the Asset committee was considering asking EKIOC members to 

                               collectively focus actions on an external asset e.g. constructive use of time. 
                          iv) Alignment of after school programs for youth – update – Margaret reported that she will 

                               continue to meet with recreation providers and schools to discuss afterschool 

                               programming. Sueling offered the support of the YMCA in doing this
                       d) Report from ASD Workgroup (standing agenda item) Kevin Kapler
                          9. Next Meeting September 4, 9:30 UCDSB      
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